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OUR STUDENTS EXCEL 

Wahroonga Public School Rocks the Palms 
Students and staff at Pacific Palms Public school 
recently enjoyed a visit and performance from the 
Wahroonga Public School band. The audience was 
entertained by catchy medleys such as the themes 
from “Star Wars” and “The Incredibles”. Pacific Palms 
students took over the role of conductor for a few 
tunes, and teachers 
got up and danced to 
music from the movie 
“Grease”. It was 
wonderful to welcome 
these talented 
musicians to our school.   

 
 

WELCOME TO THE DAYS AHEAD 

The following events are happening over the coming days 
and weeks: 

 

UP AND COMING EVENTS CALENDER 
Mon, 17 Dec 
 

Junior Presentation – K to Yr 2 @ 
10.00 am 
Senior Presentation - Yr 3 to Yr 6 
@ 6.00 pm  

Wed, 19 Dec 
 

Talent Quest @ 12.20 to 1.35 pm 
Year 6 March Out @ 2.30 pm 
Last day of school for 2012 

Wed, 30 Jan  First day of school for 2013 
Fri, 1 Feb Swimming Carnival 
Tues, 5 Feb Kindergarten start P
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OUR STUDENTS EXCEL cont. 

Junior Presentation - Sausage Sizzle 
The P&C are organising a sausage sizzle for students and parents 
after the Junior Presentation on Monday, 17 December. Sausage 
sandwiches will cost $2 and poppers $1.   
 

PLEASE NOTE:  The CANTEEN WILL NOT BE OPEN on this day so 
there will be no lunch orders.  
 

Talent Quest 
Our end of year Talent Quest will be held on Wednesday, 19 
December during the middle session (12.20 to 1.35 pm).  Parents, 
grandparents and friends are welcome to come along to watch our 
talented students entertain us. 
 
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Please enjoy reading our last newsletter for 2012! 
 

Firstly my thanks to staff, students and parents for a wonderful year.  
I continue to be thankful and appreciative of the wonderful school 
that we have here at Pacific Palms.  All members of staff give 150% 
to make this the best place for our children to learn.  Parents 
enhance this by supporting us in so many varied ways. 
 

So thank you everyone and let’s look forward to a wonderful 2013. 
 

Staffing:  Very shortly we will be farewelling the following members 
of staff: 
 

 Mr Tindall who, as previously explained, is off to take on the 
challenge of life as a principal. 

 

 Ms Newell who is relocating but will no doubt be quickly snaffled 
up by another school.  Ms Newell will be missed not only as a 
classroom teacher but also as someone who happily and efficiently 
takes on extra responsibilities around the school. 
 

 

More information about Vacation Care is available 
at the front office.  Come in and collect a flyer. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL cont. 

 Ms Robertson who has been such a wonderful addition to our team 
as a beginning teacher. We are very proud to say that Mel has been 
successful in achieving a permanent teaching position in Taree.  But 
once again she will be missed for her quiet yet caring and 
professional manner. 

 

 Mr Browne our School Counsellor who has been allocated a 
different school for 2013. Mr Browne has been an absolute 
pleasure to work with and a great support for our students. Our 
new Counsellor will be Ms Sue Colditz. 

 

Next year we will be welcoming some other new and returning staff 
members: 
 

Firstly, Ms Mel Merchant who will be our new Assistant Principal 
joining Mr Ryan and Mrs Wood.  We look forward to Mel becoming 
another valued member of our team. 
 

Another new face will be Mr Levi Worth.  Mr Worth will be replacing 
Ms Michel who is on maternity leave.  Ms Lani Williams will also be 
joining us for the first few weeks until we find out about a permanent 
replacement for Mr Tindall. 
 

Returning next year will be Mr Reed who will be back from leave for a 
short while prior to his retirement some time in 2013. 
 

Finally congratulations to Angela Edwards who this week became a 
permanent part time member of our school administration team.  
Angela is a great asset to our school so we are very happy that she is 
now with us long term. 
 

Classes for 2013 - Once again numbers are only just on the 
requirement to form 11 classes.  For that reason when the children 
return after the holidays they will be placed in their 2012 classes for 
the first couple of days until we can check enrolments.  Once we are 
sure that no-one has unexpectedly left over the holidays we will form  



A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL cont. 

the new classes.  We expect this to happen on Monday, 4 February 
2013.  This is the best option as it avoids children being put into a 
new class and then having to be moved after a couple of days if 
numbers change. 
 

I would appreciate it if anyone hears of anyone arriving in the area or 
perhaps leaving if you could give me a call on my mobile anytime during 
the holidays.  Ph: 0400 992 129 
 

Farewell Year 6 - Tonight is our Year Six Graduation and on this 
evening once again we will have mixed feelings, excitement that these 
children are starting another phase of their schooling but a little 
sadness in saying good bye. They have been such a great group and we 
will miss them! 
 

Junior and Senior Presentation Assemblies - I look forward to 
seeing many of you at one or both of these events next Monday, 17 
December 2012.  The Junior Presentation will commence at 10.00 am 
followed by a sausage sizzle lunch provided by our P & C.  The Senior  
Presentation will commence at 6.00 pm that evening. 
 

Last day for students - The last day for students is next 
Wednesday, 19 December when we have our talent quest and Year Six 
farewell march out. Parents are welcome to join us. 
 

Once the children finish on Wednesday staff members will be 
engaged in several professional development activities including CPR 
update training and beginning to look at the new English Syllabus 
which will be used from 2014. These two days also enable us to do lots 
of our planning, organisation and moving classes ready for 2013. 
 

Have a wonderful Christmas everyone, stay safe and we look forward 
to seeing all of you in the New Year. 
 

Kerry Tulloch 
Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


